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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, June 13, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speaker: Charita Curtis Public Affairs Manager City of Charlotte Waste Services
	26 members

1 speaker

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD Community Service Officer Patrick Hairston.

Crime Report – given by Officer Patrick Hairston covering the period from 4/29/2011 to 6/06/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.

· 4500 Wentworth – Vandalize vehicle (employee of homeowner)            (5/19)

· 5300 Farmbrook Dr – Theft from motor vehicle                                       (5/19)

· 5300 Farmbrook Dr – Motor vehicle theft          



(5/20)

· 4700 Gilmore Dr – Harassing phone calls/texts



(5/23)

· 5300 Baker Dr – Theft of property (Lawnmower)



(5/30)

· 5000 Murrayhill Rd – Theft from motor vehicle/ Property Damage          (5/31) 

                                                                     (vehicle)

· 4500 Halstead – Breaking & Entering
 -forced entry



(6/01)

· 5400 Farmbrook Dr – Motor vehicle theft




(6/04)

· 5700 Murrayhill Rd – Larceny – stolen bicycle



(6/06)

· 4400 Halstead – Identity Fraud

Officer Hairston made the following comments and recommendations:

· If you see any suspicious vehicles in the neighborhood call 911

· It is unusual for cars to be stolen in our neighborhood 

· Do not leave any valuables in your vehicle even if parked in your driveway or garage

Officer Hairston was asked who to report outdoor fires to.  Officer Hairston indicated that it is lawful to have outdoor fireplaces (such as a fire pit) without a permit.  However, this could be a code enforcement issue i.e. calling 311.

Guest Speaker Charita Curtis Public Affairs Manager City of Charlotte Waste Services Spoke on Recycling:
Provided an updated Recycle it! calendar (also being mailed to residences by the end of the month), pens and Plastic Clips to attendees.  Ms. Curtis provided the following information:

· Madison Park HOA is in the Green collection week cycle and is picked up on the same day as regular trash and yard waste.

· Inside the brochure are items that can and cannot be recycled.

· Residents can purchase an additional recycle container at a cost of $40.00 and this container is owned by the resident and can be taken with the resident if they move.  The initial container, which was delivered to the residence when the program started, is owned by the city and must stay with the residence.

· If a container is damaged the resident can call 311 or go on the website: http://recycleit.charlottenc.gov to request free repair or replacement.  If the container is beyond repair it can be replaced free of charge.

· Red Bins – Waste management services does still collect these containers at curbside up to a maximum of two per residence.  You can also recycle these containers by placing in the Green Recycle it! container.

· If a residence did not receive the initial Recycle it! Container call 311. 
· Waste Management Services does not make pickups on only three holidays per year – Martin Luther King Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

· Some things to know:  

· Remove screw caps from containers

· You do not bag recyclables prior to placing in the Recycle it! Container.

· Recycle it! containers must be at curbside no later than 6:30 AM the day of pickup.

· Recycle it! Containers must be removed from curbside by 12:00 Midnight on day of pickup.

· Correct spacing of containers is 3 feet from other containers and no more than 2 feet from the curbside.

· Residents can now recycle wax coated containers, all plastics with the exception of #6 and CD boxes, spiral paper cans (biscuit containers)

· Household hazardous material including batteries can be taken to one of the four full service centers and some items can be taken to one of the eight self-service centers.

· Shredded paper currently cannot be recycled.  Waste management services hopes to be able to add this to the approved recycle list by sometime mid year or later.  However, shredded paper can be composted.

· Christmas wrapping paper including tissue can be recycled.

A resident asked about changing the cycle of regular trash pickup to every other week and Recycle it! Pickup to every week and we were told that the participation rate would have to improve to go to every week pickup for Recycle it! Containers.  They currently have seen a 25% increase in participation from the Red Bins to the Recycle it! Containers.  Regular trash pickup cannot go to every other week due to sanitation issues.   Recycle it!  items should all be rinsed and don’t pose the same threats as regular garbage including smells. 
Neighborhood Updates

5/12/11 Community University Class 

President Doss was a speaker at the Community University session Eye-Popping Projects.  He was asked to present on our Neighborhood Signs.  Tracy Greene with Neighborhood & Business Services sent the following message after the class.

I thought all of the presenters did a wonderful job.  Your signage presentation was very helpful and as always thorough.  Thanks for all of your help today.

Sincerely,

Tracy Greene

Neighborhood & Business Services

President Doss even though he was a presenter learned a lot on community gardens from 3 of the other speakers.  If you want to learn a lot for free on a variety of topics sign up and attend some of the Community University workshops and programs.  It really is a great tool for communities and you get great tips from the presenters. 

In another e-mail Tracy Greene: 

Thanks to all of you for such wonderful presentations!  One of the participants stated that today’s workshop was one of the best she has ever attended.  Although attendance was low, the information shared among all was very enlightening and helpful.

We hope that you will continue to partner with us to help improve people and communities. 

Sincerely,

Tracy P. Greene - Neighborhood & Business Services - Community and Commerce Division

Charlotte Mecklenburg Community Police Awards

Congratulations to Officer Hairston and RAC Sgt. Hulsey.  Both were nominated by Madison Park and both were among the 12 finalist winning $300.00 before taxes and an award at the ceremony and reception held on May 19th.  President Doss attended along with VP Jo Ann Means.  Over 450 officers were nominated so it was quite an honor for both of our nominees to be winners.  Thanks to everyone that helped make this happen by submitting nominations a few months ago when we told you about the opportunity to reward our officers.  

Rose Day Work Day with Keep Charlotte Beautiful

On Saturday morning May 21st, a number of residents turned out along with Keep Charlotte Beautiful, Pfeiffer University Staff/students, and Principal Sexton to work on rehabbing the Rose Garden at the future Madison Central Park.  The work took just over 2 hours and we had about 50 people that stopped in to lend a hand.  We also had several residents that stopped in to drop off newspapers for the work event.  Thanks to everyone for all your help.  Keep Charlotte Beautiful will work again this fall to connect the garden with a path from the sidewalk on Seneca Place to the parking lot.  They will also add a couple of benches and add some new rose bushes to replace any holes in the garden.  

Madison Central Park Grant

Our grant was approved we learned on May, 31st 2011.   The contract was signed by President Doss on Thursday, June 9th   2011.  Work dates are currently scheduled for “Park Sweep Day” August 6th, and “Landscape & Mulch Day” November 5th, 2011 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM both days.  Please make sure if you work these days that you stop by the check in tent.  We are paid $20.85 in match for each volunteer that is directly related to the project now that the contract is signed.   The only way your work counts is if you properly sign in on the time sheet.  Name, address, phone number etc.    
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Major support provided by the 

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Results of the Madison Park HOA Dues Survey presented by Jo Ann Means
Do you currently pay your yearly HOA dues?

A. If the answer is YES, Thank you for your support.  Do you have any suggestions on how your HOA might encourage others to do the same?

YES:   16             NO:  0

Comments:  

· As new people move in contact about HOA.

· Kidnap their pets or children for ransom.  Seriously – Publicize what we do for the neighborhood/community.  Not everyone has internet/email. 

· Publicize what the HOA does for the community.

· Emphasize what the HOA does not do such as dictate house color, etc. 

· Speak about the ___ things, and show statistic of how HOA positively impacts property values.

· Neighborhood cookout – Have forms ready to go.

· Neighborhood concert – Have forms ready to go.

· Word of mouth.

· Flyers.

· Events (BBQ, etc.)

· I think keeping them on a voluntary basis is important.

B. If the answer is NO, please check one or more of the reasons listed below.

1. I just forget, I need to be reminded

2. They’re too high

3. I don’t know how the dues are spent and/or I don’t feel I have a say so on how they are spent

4. I feel the HOA will be able to tell me what to do if I pay them

5. Other ________________________________________________________

Comments:  

· Dues are fair.

C. What would you like to see your HOA START, STOP or CONTINUE doing?

Comments: 

· Keep up with invites with city leaders, etc.

· Marty is doing a great job – continue
· I think they are doing a fabulous job – the no. members and best of????
· More communication with the neighborhood – maybe a 6-month newsletter?

· Contests for members recruited per month.

· Keep up the good work!!!  Stop letting politicians speak at the meetings.

· Great Job!

· Continue to promote neighborhood.

· Start meeting @ Pinewood Elementary.

· Spring Picnic.

· Be more visible – lived here a year & didn’t realize Madison Park had a HOA.

· Keep Marketing.

· Keep promoting HOA.

· Keep having neighborhood events.

· Dispel that HOA will tell you what you can do on your property.

· Encourage people to get to know other in HOA area.

· Continue Tyvola cleanup.

· Try to end meetings at 8:30PM.

· Don’t support or encourage the city, county or other residents to impose their desires on ALL the rest of us.  Not all of us ever wanted speed humps on our street or sidewalks or street lights (that our taxes have to pay for).  We felt like the HOA was helping cram these things down our throats.  

· Thank you for keeping us so well informed about things going on in the neighborhood.

· Continue attempting to grow membership.

· Please emphasize the voluntary aspect & that we do not impose penalties on owners.

President Doss stated that we would not move our meeting location to Pinewood since we have over $800.00 tied up in yard signs with the Wedgewood address and some CMS properties required groups meeting to obtain insurance to meet on their property a couple of years ago. 
Quality of Life Study Public Forums 

City Seeks Public Input on the 2012 Quality of Life Study Changes
Neighborhood & Business Services is seeking public input on proposed revisions to the 2012 Quality of Life Study, performed under contract with University of North Carolina – Charlotte (UNCC) Metropolitan Studies Institute. The Quality of Life Study is used extensively in the City to help determine programs and services as well as allocate resources. 

The City of Charlotte invites citizens to attend an upcoming meeting which will inform the public about the proposed boundaries of the new Neighborhood Profile Areas, which will possibly align with census boundaries/blocks to capture new census information and increase the number of areas for which data is collected. 
Madison Park had been promised in 2010 that we would be aligned with all our homes on one NSA called Madison Park.  Currently Madison Park is split on area 196 and 197 along Tyvola.   Last year Neighborhood Business Services informed us that they would allow the change in 2012.  The studies come out every 2 year.  We are not sure what these new proposed census block boundaries would mean for neighborhoods.  Board members will attend the meeting and report back next month.   Area 196 use to be called Closeburn/Glenkirk but working with Montclaire we changed the name a couple of years ago to Montclaire/Madison Park which was more reflective of the area.    Area 197 is called Madison Park.  
In previous years, the Quality of Life Study divided the City and into 173 Neighborhood Statistical Areas (NSA). Each NSA contained one or more neighborhoods or subdivisions. The study examined 20 neighborhood variables in each NSA mostly collected from local databases maintained by the City of Charlotte, Mecklenburg County and Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools. The research converted the individual statistical values into NSA neighborhood ranking categories – stable, transitioning and challenged. 

The meetings will also provide an update on new energy data being collected and will solicit input on other variables the community would like to explore incorporating into the 2012 Quality of Life Study, essentially answering the question, "What does quality of life mean in your neighborhood?". 

Dates and host location for the public forum, within which the Madison Park HOA falls is the Southwest District.  Meeting date and time is:  
Thursday, June 30, 2011

6:00 – 7:30 p.m. 

Southview Recreation Center

1720 Vilma Street 
Charlotte, NC 28208-6828

704-392-7452

Monday June 6th AUTOBELL Presentation

AUTOBELL held a public meeting to go over plans to try and rezone Park Road at Tyvola Road for an AUTOBELL carwash.  Attendees from Madison Park all pretty much went into the meeting against the project.   We walked out For the Project after seeing the design.  Board members in attendance were President Doss, VP Jo Ann Means, and Secretary Ted Peters.  
AUTOBELL has worked very hard to address concerns of the immediate neighbors.  This AUTOBELL if built will not look like any other AUTOBELL and will be worthy of its Southpark address.  The exterior is very upscale looking even including a fountain planned for the corner of Park Road and Tyvola Road.  The roof will be a green roof and the carwash will recycle its water.  Trees will be planted larger than required by city codes.  We all felt that if the AUTOBELL does not go on the corner that potentially residents living immediately adjacent could eventually face something much worse even possibly some type of low end residential.  If it remains zoned as it currently is neighbors would have NOTHING they could say about the style if residential is built.  At least the Howard family owners of AUTOBELL have worked very hard to address the concerns of the neighbors that heard the first couple of meetings.  Traffic was also a big concern of our board members in attendance and the residents that attended from Madison Park.  Traffic studies reflected on the times AUTOBELL customers normally come in and out and the number of customers they expect to see each day and should make little impact on the intersection.   AUTOBELL stated there customer normally do not come in and out during rush hours but peak throughout the day.   AUTOBELL has also offered to put a left turn lane from Southbound Park at Closeburn for the neighbors if approved by CDOT.  One of our residents had a concern that Fairview Road heading West at Park Road that left turn lane South on Park Road could not handle the traffic.  The presenter on traffic did not see that as being an issue.    AUTOBELL would be signing a 40-year lease on the corner if they are able to get the rezoning and build.  If AUTOBELL goes in the site they will be clearing the lot to build. 
President Doss inquired what would become of the playground equipment currently on the site when he arrived at the meeting.  Mr. Carl Howard with AUTOBELL said we were welcome to have it for Madison Central Park if we wanted it and they get the rezoning / corner.   The equipment was inventoried and photographed last week by Madison Park resident Daneen Gimson.  The next step will be to approach CMS and see if they will accept the items for the playground if AUTOBELL obtains the corner.   Property owner Ryland Winston Jr. told President Doss he would love for Madison Central Park to get the equipment regardless if AUTOBELL is able to build on the corner as long as another Day Care does not end up leasing the property and need it.  

National Night Out 8/2/11     Volunteer Needs / Sponsorships

We should be announcing two more big name sponsors for our Madison Park National Night Out over the next week.  President Doss has two more businesses committed to joining us for National Night Out.  Stay tuned for more details on these sponsors.   Remember to please consider all our sponsors that support our community if you find yourself needing their goods or services.  They really do make our event possible.  
We will need several volunteers to work with our sponsor volunteers to man attractions. This year we would like to have enough volunteers so that everyone can enjoy the event without having to work the entire shift.  Please let us know ASAP if we can count on you to work.  There is a possibility that we will not use everyone that offers to volunteer. This in part will be based on the number of sponsor volunteers we obtain.  Set up is noon to 5 on Fairbanks and our event operates 6 to 9.    

CDOT has already granted permission for our event/road closure for Fairbanks.  Neighbors along Fairbanks should expect to be affected similar to past years.  If you live on Fairbanks and can offer electrical (as backup) or water connections please let us know.  Many of you have provided both in the past.   

We continue to seek sponsors for our National Night Out event on 8/2/11.  If you know of a business or perhaps own a business and wish to take part in our Madison Park National Night Out the largest National Night Out in Charlotte contact the HOA at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com  Sponsorship provides a business several opportunities including a direct link on our web site.   Our Madison Park web site had 6289 hits for the month of May 2011
Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of June 13th, the HOA has $3,477.35 in its bank account with all bills paid.   89 members have paid their dues for 2011. That number continues to increase weekly as more and more neighbors pay their dues.  Thank You.  

If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 
OPEN DISCUSSION - None
New Members/First Time Attendees

One member brought by her neighbor from Wentworth Place  
Adjournment

8:30pm










